

## November 2018 Task Force Meeting

11/20/2018

0930, MIFC

Conference Call 1 available – 888.742.5095; code 856 204 8339

Attendees: Seth Grimm, Cory Berg, Ron Stoffel, Kurt Fogelberg, Chase Marshall, Roy Holmes, Natasha Woodwick,

Conference Call Line: Rebekah Luedtke, Dan Paulson

### AGENDA ITEM

### NOTES

<p><b>Building / Budget Update</b> (see handout)</p>	<p>Center Managers office is complete            Aviation wing offices are complete.            On deck for December 3, Coordination Center remodel starts. Staff will be packing and breaking down furniture to save on budget. NPS staff may help.            \$ for Coordination Center are identified.            See Budget sheet handout.</p>
<p><b>MNICS &amp; IMT Meeting</b></p>	<p>MNICS agenda change – end at 1230 on Thursday            Holiday Inn has been secured for IMT Meeting            Radisson will be the venue for the Section Chief Academy.</p>
<p><b>Annual Report</b> (see DRAFT handout)  <b>Annual Awards</b> (see handout)</p>	<p>Thanks to everyone for their submissions.</p>
<p><b>T2 / T3 IMT Talking Points</b> (see handout)</p>	<p>Ron pulled together some talking point for the MNICS TF and T2/T3 discussion on Wed @ MNICS Meeting.            Generally good. Remove redundant section for T3 information.            Clean up language to make it interagency in scope.            Bekah will work on this.</p>
<p><b>Additional Working Team assignments?</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Information Management work for crew recruitment (see handout)</li> <li>• Succession planning by Training working team?</li> <li>• Finance and Plans workshop similar to Logs 2018 workshop?</li> <li>• Operations WT - single resource boss refresher?</li> <li>• Simulations – multiple working teams?</li> </ul>	<p>Done            Kurt            Chase            Chase            ALL</p>

<p><b>Expectations of smokechasers for support at meetings</b> (see handout)</p>	<p>See Ron's handout. Brief WT chairs on approved attendance for members.</p>
<p><b>Interagency T3 IMT assignment update w/ Dan Paulson</b></p>	<p>Dan gave report on progress. SOG draft will be available to review on Tues/Wed and will be reviewed by TF/BOD/OWT @ MNICS. Draft recruitment letter will be ready by MNICS for TF review. Q &amp; A Talking points will go into registration packets.</p>
<p><b>Other</b> - <b>HSEM proposal</b></p>	<p>Roy brief group on this. Proposal to sponsor none WFA resources for red cards and qualifications.</p>
<p><b>Agency Updates</b></p>	<p>NPS – AFMO hired. Alleman took position with DNR. Skating for MNICS. FS – Fire Hire complete with spring Hire on deck. Positions have been filled and some backfills done. BIA – FMO job open and on the street, closes on the 28<sup>th</sup>. GPA is on the way to being dispatched out of MNCC. Exploring other units as well. FWS – Resources will be mobilizing to SACC again this winter. Openings at Morris and GR. HSEM – Working on Presidential declaration for GLH. Waiting for new commissioner staff to come on board. Mtg in Toronto regarding NEMAC. Sharing resources between CA and US. This will open up greater opportunities. DNR – Hired PIO. MNCC transition, Rebekah will take on full supervision of Aviation desk staff January 1.</p>

*Next meeting: MNICS annual meeting. Any agenda items?*

\* 2 PM cake and coffee for Carson Berglund training room dedication